
 

 

MINUTES of the ANNUAL PARISH MEETING of LOPPINGTON PARISH 

held on 

TUESDAY, 13th MAY 2025 at 7:00 pm 

LOPPINGTON VILLAGE HALL 

PRESENT: Cllrs. Mrs. D Hume-Miller, J. Street, N. Taylor and Clerk to Loppington Parish Council 

Other Electors – 6 

Shropshire Councillor: Sarah Marston  
 

The Chairman of Loppington Parish Council, Cllr Mrs. D. Hume-Miller, took the chair. Minutes were taken by 

the Clerk to the Parish Council. 

 

APM1/25 The Chairman opened the meeting welcoming all attendees 
 

APM2/25 Apologies – Cllrs. Mrs G. Wilkins & Mrs. T. Barton  
 

APM3/25 Minutes of the meeting held on 9th April 2024 were approved as a true and accurate record 

and signed by the Chairman, Cllr. Hume-Miller 
 

APM4/25 Written Reports were received from:  
 

St Michaels & All Angels Church – as attached 
 

APM5/25 Loppington Parish Council report - as attached.  
 

Both reports may be viewed here: 

   http://loppingtonparishcouncil.gov.uk/our-parish/annual-parish-meetings/  
 

a) The audit report from 2023-24 and 2024-25 confirmed the Council’s financial and 

governance position is good. 

 

APM6/25  Issues raised by the meeting:    

A resident raised the issue speeding through Burlton and asked that the Parish Council 

consider supporting a reduction of speed limit to 30mph; and Safer Neighbourhoods Team 

speed monitoring.   

A change of speed limit is a lengthy & costly legal process.  The Local Highway Authority has 

assessed and deemed 40mph the appropriate speed for the road. The Parish Council has 

done all in its power to address speeding issues in the Parish.  

The railings at the War Memorial need repainting and more substantial repairs to the base. 

The Chairman closed the meeting at 7:30 pm 

 

Date: ……………… 
 

 

 

Signed…………………… 

Chairman of the Parish Meeting  

http://loppingtonparishcouncil.gov.uk/our-parish/annual-parish-meetings/

